
Thirteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
June 28, 2020 

Parish Mission 

We are one Church: loving Jesus, 

serving Jesus, and sharing Jesus. 

Parish Vision 

We are a vibrant Catholic church 

serving a diverse community in a 

safe and welcoming environment 

where we care for all people 

along their faith journey. 

Core Values 

Discipleship • Hospitality 

Serving • Worship 

1913 Ritter Drive • Cape Girardeau, Missouri 63701 
573-335-7667 • Fax 573-335-0034 • www.svcape.com 

Serving the Catholic Community since April 9, 1836 

Whoever finds his life 
will lose it, 

whoever loses his life 
for my sake 
will find it. 

MATTHEW 10:39 

Weekend Masses 
Saturday, 5:00 p.m. 

Sunday 7:30, 9:00, 10:45 a.m., 

3:00 p.m. (Spanish) 

Weekday Masses 
Monday - Saturday 6:30 a.m. 

Tuesday and Thursday 12:10 p.m. 

Wednesday 5:15 p.m. 

Confessions 
Saturday 3:30 - 4:30 p.m. 

or by appointment 

Diocesan Development Fund 
The Diocesan Development Fund Campaign (DDF) is the annual 
campaign for the Diocese of Springfield-Cape Girardeau. The funds 
raised through the campaign advance the mission of the Catholic 
Church through a host of ministries that assist families, parishes, and 
the Diocese as a whole.  

This year St. Vincent’s parish goal is $250,000 with a participation goal 
of 600 households. To date St. Vincent parishioners have given 
$157,655 (63.1%) toward the goal. 313 families (52.2% of donor goal) 
have responded so far with a pledge of prayer and money. Thank you! 
Please be generous and remember DDF in your prayers. 

Peter’s Pence Collection 

At all Masses this weekend, June 27 - 28, the Diocese of Springfield-Cape 
Girardeau will take up the Peter’s Pence Collection. This collection 
provides the Holy Father with the funds he needs to carry out his most 
important charitable works. The proceeds 
benefit the most disadvantaged: victims of 
war, oppression, and natural disasters. This 
is an opportunity to join with Pope Francis 
and be a witness of charity to suffering 
brothers and sisters. Support the collection 
today by using Faith Direct, by mailing your 
envelope to the parish office, or by dropping 
it in the collection basket/box! 



June 28, 2020 

Both the first reading and the Gospel today speak of hospitality and 

welcome. Do we use our time and talents to welcome the people of God? 
The Gospel assures us that all who give even just “a cup of cold water” to 
one of His lowliest ones will be rewarded. 

If you have an email address and would 
like to receive future parish updates 
during this time, please email 

Your information will strictly be kept 
for parish notifications. 

 • Mass Intentions • 
Monday, June 29 St. Peter and Paul 
 6:30 am Theresa Kiblinger (living) 

Tuesday, June 30 
The First Martyrs of the Holy Roman Church 
 6:30 am Living and Deceased Members of the 
  Glenn and Bessie Grojean Family 

 12:10 pm Living and Deceased Members of the 
  Zeno and Welden LeGrand 
  Extended Family 

Wednesday, July 1 St. Junípero Serra 
 6:30 am Eleanor Nenninger  

 5:15 pm Joyce Kreher  

Thursday, July 2  

 6:30 am Henry Himmelberg  

 12:10 pm Samuel “Sammy” LeGrand  

Friday, July 3 St. Thomas 

 6:30 am Living and Deceased Members of the 
  Russ and Vanita Bell Family 

Saturday, July 4 Independence Day 
  6:30 am Sophia Poirrier (living) 

 5:00 pm Jeffrey Overbey (living) 

Sunday, July 5 
Fourteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 7:30 am Marcella Kapfer  

 9:00 am Paula Welker (living)
 10:45 am Jerry Siebert  

 3:00 pm St. Vincent de Paul Parish Family 
 (Bilingual) 

• Prayer Requests • 
Please remember the sick, the hospitalized, the 
homebound, and those who care for them. Pray also 
for those suffering from Covid-19, for all health-care 
workers and for those seeking a vaccine to the 
Coronavirus.  

God’s blessings to Deacon Rob and 
Deacon Tom as they celebrate the 
seventh anniversary of their 
Diaconate Ordinations on Monday, 
June 29. Please keep them in prayer 
as they continue to serve the Church. 

Happy Birthday to 
Deacon Tom as he 
celebrates his birthday 
on Wednesday, July 1. 

Good News Regarding Mass!!!
After Governor Parson’s recent lessening of Coronavirus directives in the 
State of Missouri, Bishop Rice has allowed parishes in Southern Missouri 
to resume having Holy Communion at the normal time during Mass. Both 
Cape parishes, the Cathedral of St. Mary and our parish, started the normal 
time for Holy Communion this past Monday. All the other directives 
remain in place. This includes: 

Attendance will be limited. Remember that the Church building is 
marked for “social distancing”. Using the guidelines from the Cape County 
Health Department, the Church space is limited to 30% of the normal 
seating capacity. This means that our Church space will seat approximately 
150-200 people. When a Mass is filled with its capacity, people will be 
encouraged to go to the upper meeting room where Mass is televised, and a 
Eucharistic Minister will bring Holy Communion. Please note that the 
upper meeting room is reserved ONLY for those who wear face 
masks during the 5:00 p.m. Saturday and 10:45 a.m. Sunday 
morning Masses! 

Social Distancing will be practiced. Families will be asked to keep six 
feet of separation from other families. If you are showing any symptoms 
of sickness, please stay home. During this time, remember, there are to be 
NO hugs or handshakes!  

A general dispensation from the Sunday obligation remains. If 
you or your family feel more comfortable to stay at home because of the 
Coronavirus threat, make plans to continue to keep the Sabbath holy by 
participating in livestream and pre-recorded Masses. Our parish Mass is 
recorded on Saturday at the 5:00 p,m, Mass and posted immediately to our 
YouTube and Parish website. 

You are highly encouraged to wear a face mask. There still will be a 
risk for anyone who attends a public Mass. Even with best health practices 
and strictest social distancing, anyone who enters a public space should 
recognize there is a risk of contracting the Coronavirus. Cleaning will 
continue but no one should expect that they will be any safer from germs 
than other public spaces. To prevent risks, the Church will be supplied with 
plenty of hand sanitizer in various locations. Also, remember that the 
Church space is sanitized each day after each Mass. For anyone 
wanting to wear a face mask and be around others wearing a 
face mask, the upper meeting room is reserved ONLY for those 
who wear face masks during the 5:00 p.m. Saturday and 10:45 
a.m. Sunday morning Masses! 

Finally, let’s strive for progress and not perfection. There will no 
doubt be challenges and frustrations. Things may not go according to plan. 
But we believe following these guidelines is a reasonable sacrifice. If we all 
work together, we can ease back into our celebration of the Holy Eucharist 
and continue to incrementally return to normal. However, if we look for 
ways to get around the regulations, we will likely create situations that 
force us to take steps backward. In the long run, please remember that 
these guidelines have been created for everyone’s safety! Finally, let us 
continue to pray for all those who have lost loved ones to the Coronavirus, 
for those struggling with the disease now, and all those living in fear of the 
unknown … may God be with all of us! 

Peace, 

Father Rick L. Jones 
Pastor 



St. Vincent de Paul Parish 

First Friday Eucharistic Adoration 
First Friday Adoration of the Eucharist will take place following the 6:30 
a.m. Mass on July 3, 2020. Consider spending time with the Lord in prayer 
and adoration during the day. Adoration will close with Eucharistic 
Benediction at 5:15 p.m. allowing those who finish work at 5:00 p.m. an 
opportunity to come for the final prayers and benediction. 

Readings - July 5, 2020 

Zechariah 9:9-10  Romans 8:9, 11-13 
Matthew 11:25-30 

Collection - June 21, 2020 

 Collection  $ 18,792.61 

 E-Tithing  $ 19,410.00 

 Total  $ 38,202.61 

 Weekly Budget  $ 31,450.00

 Year-to-date Difference  - $ 23,679.92 

May He Rest in Peace  
Sympathy is extended to the family of 
Samuel LeGrand, a member of the St. Vincent de Paul Parish family. 

May he and all the souls of the faithful departed, 
through the mercy of God, rest in peace. 

Act of Spiritual Communion 
The “Act of Spiritual Communion” is a prayer for anyone who desires 
to receive the Eucharist but is unable.  

“My Jesus, I believe that You are present in the Most Holy Sacrament. I 
love You above all things, and I desire to receive You into my soul. Since 
I cannot at this moment receive You sacramentally, come at least 
spiritually into my heart. I embrace You as if You were already there 
and unite myself wholly to You. Never permit me to be separated from 
You.  Amen.” 

Newman Center Mass 
During the construction of the new St. John Henry Newman Center, the 6:00 
p.m. Sunday Mass will be celebrated at St. Mary Cathedral. 

• The Week Ahead • 

Monday, June 29 
 7:00 pm Prayer Ministry 

Tuesday, June 30 

Wednesday, July 1 

 8:00 am Ugly Quilt Ministry 
  (8:00 - 11:00 am) 
 3:00 pm Divine Mercy Holy Hour 

Thursday, July 2 
 9:00 am Maxine’s Shareable Wearables 
  (9:00 - 11:00 am) 

Friday, July 3 
  7:00 am Adoration of the Eucharist 

 5:15 pm Benediction 

Saturday, July 4 

  Happy Independence Day! 
 3:30 pm Reconciliation 

Sunday, July 5 

Divine Mercy Holy Hour 
During this quarantine and civil unrest, you are invited to spend an hour with 
Jesus and immerse yourself, your loved ones, and the country in His Divine Mercy. 

Pray the Divine Mercy Chaplet and Rosary every 
Wednesday afternoon from 3:00 - 4:00 p.m. 

If you are unable to stay for the entire hour, come for as long as you can! 
Jesus, I trust in You! 



June 28, 2020 

Parish Tithing 

Please be mindful that St. Vincent Parish’s main source of income, the 
Sunday collection, is taking place in a limited way. If you have signed up 
for Faith Direct, thank you! Faith Direct is the innovative solution that 
allows you to support St. Vincent de Paul Parish using electronic funds 
transfer from a bank account or credit/debit card just as you may do now 
with your mortgage payment, etc. It is simple, safe and convenient. You 
can begin supporting St. Vincent electronically today by visiting 
faith.direct/MO885. If you do not want to use this option, feel free to 
mail in your Sunday donation or drop them in the designated containers at 
weekend Masses. As always, thank you for your contributions! 

Annual Wedding Anniversary Celebration 
Sunday, September 20, 2020  2:30 p.m. 

St. Mary's Cathedral, Cape Girardeau, Missouri  
Preparations are underway for the annual Diocesan Wedding 
Anniversary Celebration. The event includes a special Mass with 
Bishop Edward M. Rice, followed by a reception.  This occasion 
enables the celebration and affirmation of the great gift of married love 
within families and communities. Make plans to attend! You are 
asked to register even if you are not attending the 
celebration as Bishop Rice wants to grant his blessing to 
your marriage. If, because of Covid-19 precautions, this year's 
gathering needs to be cancelled or modified, a blessing will be mailed 
to all registered married couples.  To properly prepare, please register 
by August 21, 2020.  The registration form can be found on the 
Family Life page of the diocesan website at https://dioscg.org/about/
family-ministries/. You may also email the info to 
kbrayman@dioscg.org. If you have questions about registration, please 
contact the parish office at 335-7667 or contactus@svparish.com. 

Information about 
Father Saviour Nundwe 

Father Saviour, an Associate Pastor here at 
St. Vincent de Paul from 2008 to 2010, is 
no longer a priest in good standing with 
the Diocese of Springfield-Cape Girardeau. 
He is in the process of being laicized from 
the Catholic priesthood. Father Saviour 
lives in Africa in his home country of 
Zambia and is apparently soliciting funds 
for a ministry in Africa. Father Saviour 
does not have permission from Bishop 
Rice to solicit funds from Catholic 
parishioners in Southern Missouri. 

Clarification Regarding 
the Above Notice 

If anyone in the parish took offence to the 
information regarding Father Saviour 
Nundwe last week, we are sorry. Father 
Saviour is a very talented person and has 
much to offer through his gifts and talents. 
Many wish that he would still be a priest in 
our Diocese. However, it is important for 
everyone to know that the notice last week 
came from the Diocesan level. It was sent 
to all parishes of the Diocese. It will soon 
be seen in our Diocesan newspaper, The 
Mirror. Why will it be seen in many 
places? Because Diocesan policy is that no 
organization or person from outside the 
Diocese may solicit funds from any parish 
without the direct permission of the 
Bishop. The note from the Bishop clarifies 
for the whole Diocese that Father Saviour 
has not received this permission. 

Father Rick  

Immaculate Conception School, Jackson, is accepting 
applications for the positions of Cook and School Nurse for the 
2020-2021 school year. Applications may be obtained at the IC School 
office or by emailing Michele Campbell at mcampbell@icsjackson. 
eduk12.net. These are considered full-time positions with benefits. 

mailto:kbrayman@dioscg.org


Welcome to St. Vincent de Paul 
If you would like to register for the parish, change your address, or simply have questions, please fill out the form and place it in the 

collection basket. You may also mail it to the parish office at 1913 Ritter Drive, Cape Girardeau, MO 63701. Please free to contact 

parish office staff anytime during regular office hours, Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, and Friday, 8:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. You may 

email the parish office at contactus@svparish or call 335-7667. A  parish registration form is available at http://www.svcape.com/

Parish/. 

Name _____________________________________________________________________________________  

Street Address _______________________________________________________________________________  

City/State/Zip  _______________________________________________________________________________  

Email ____________________________________________ Phone ____________________________________  

I am new to Cape Girardeau.               I am new to St. Vincent de Paul Parish. 

I have been attending St. Vincent Parish and would like to register as a member. 

Please change my address to the one shown above. 

I would like to sign up for Faith Direct. 

I would like to learn more about the Catholic faith. 

I would like to register my child/children for Parish School of Religion. 

St. Vincent de Paul Parish 

 • Contact Information • Thank You from the Islamic Center 

Asalam Alykum (Peace by with you).  

Thank you for your generous donation to the reconstruction of the Islamic 
Center of Cape Girardeau. As you know the Islamic Center was set on fire 
on April 24, 2020, by a misguided person who was consumed with hate. 
That was also the first day of the holy month of  Ramadan. During this 
month, Muslims from all around the world start fasting. Ramadan is a time 
of spiritual reflection, prayers, giving charity, doing good deeds, and 
spending time with family and friends. The end of Ramadan is marked by a 
special day of celebration called Eid ul Fitr. This year we are going to 
celebrate Eid day first by thanking God for keeping us all safe. Then, we are 
going to thank all our friends and neighbors who came out to support us 
during this difficult time. Together with your generous help and support, 
we will rebuild and overcome hate with love and tolerance. Once again, we 
thank you from the bottom of our hearts for your support.  

Sincerely, 
Islamic Center of Cape Girardeau 

Vincentian Marian Youth SEMO
Reserve Your Spot Today!! Operation Overhaul will take place 
July 26 - 31 and registration is OPEN!! Forms and information may be found 
online at www.vmysemo.org. Don’t miss out on this amazing opportunity full 
of faith, fun, friendship and so much more!! 

Wanting to help with Operation Overhaul? Your contributions make a 
lasting impact on VMY youth members and those to whom they minister. To 
make a donation (food, supplies or other), volunteer to cook a meal or 
participate in an activity, please contact Alex Hermann at 
ahermann@vmysemo.org. 

Listen, laugh, and learn with the VMY SEMO gang on their Podcast “I’m 
Glad You Asked” which can be found on Apple, iHeartRadio, Spotify, and 
many other platforms!!  Become a Patreon Subscriber for access to behind 
the scenes videos and additional shows. https://www.patreon.com/vmysemo. 
All proceeds benefit VMY’s monthly SOS events. 

Labouré Exchange 

http://www.vmysemo.org
https://www.patreon.com/vmysemo


June 28, 2020 

First Reading 
2 Kings 4:8-11, 14-16a 

One day Elisha came to Shunem, 

where there was a woman of influence, 

who urged him to dine with her. 

Afterward, whenever he passed by, he 

used to stop there to dine. 

So she said to her husband, “I know 

that Elisha is a holy man of God. 

Since he visits us often, let us arrange a 

little room on the roof and furnish it for 

him with a bed, table, chair, and lamp, 

so that when he comes to us he can stay 

there.” Sometime later Elisha arrived 

and stayed in the room overnight. 

Later Elisha asked, “Can something be 

done for her?” His servant Gehazi 

answered, “Yes! She has no son, and 

her husband is getting on in years.” 

Elisha said, “Call her.” When the 

woman had been called and stood at 

the door, Elisha promised, “This time 

next year you will be fondling a baby 

son.” 

Responsorial Psalm 
Forever I will sing of the goodness 
of the Lord. 

Second Reading 
Romans 6:3-4, 8-11 

Brothers and sisters: 
Are you unaware that we who were 
baptized into Christ Jesus were 
baptized into his death? 
We were indeed buried with him 
through baptism into death, 
so that, just as Christ was raised from 
the dead by the glory of the Father, 
we too might live in newness of life. 

If, then, we have died with Christ, 
we believe that we shall also live with 
him. We know that Christ, raised from 
the dead, dies no more; death no longer 
has power over him. As to his death, he 
died to sin once and for all; as to his 
life, he lives for God. Consequently, you 
too must think of yourselves as dead to 
sin and living for God in Christ Jesus. 

Gathering Song All Are Welcome 

http://www.usccb.org/bible/exodus/34:4
http://www.usccb.org/bible/exodus/34:4
http://www.usccb.org/bible/exodus/34:4
http://www.usccb.org/bible/exodus/34:4


St. Vincent de Paul Parish 

Closing Earthen Vessels 

Communion Sanctuary 
Congregation: (sing twice) 

Additional Words and Arrangement by LLOYD LARSON, Words and Music by JOHN THOMPSON and RANDY SCRUGGS 
© 1983 and this Arr. © 2020 Whole Armor Publishing Company and Full Armor Publishing Company, All rights in the U.S. administered by Peermusic III, Ltd. 

International copyright secured.  All rights reserved. Used by permission., Reprinted by permission of Hal Leonard LLC. 
Sole Selling Agent for this 2020 Arrangement: Hope Publishing Company, Carol Stream, IL 60188, www.hopepublishing.com. 800-323-1049 

The Publisher grants permission to reproduce this page for Congregational singing. 

Gospel Reading 
Matthew 10:37-42 

Jesus said to his apostles: 
“Whoever loves father or mother 
more than me is not worthy of me, 
and whoever loves son or daughter 
more than me is not worthy of me; 
and whoever does not take up his 
cross and follow after me is not 
worthy of me. Whoever finds his life 
will lose it, and whoever loses his 
life for my sake will find it. 

"Whoever receives you receives me, 
and whoever receives me receives 
the one who sent me. 
Whoever receive a prophet because 
he is a prophet will receive a 
prophet’s reward, and whoever 
receives a righteous man 
because he is a righteous man 
will receive a righteous man’s 
reward. And whoever gives only a 
cup of cold water to one of these 
little ones to drink because the 
little one is a disciple —  
amen, I say to you, he will surely 
not lose his reward.” 

Music reprinted with permission under ONE LICENSE #A-603099. 
All rights reserved.  

Closing All Are Welcome 
Sing Verses 4 and 5 



BEUSSINK, HEY & ROE, P.C. 
Certified Public Accountants 

16 S. Silver Springs Road 
Cape Girardeau, MO 63703 

(573) 334-4988 

S.E. MO. BOX CO. 
Cape Girardeau, MO  63701 

Phone 334-6124 
Call us for your corrugated requirements 

573-335-5700 

Cape  
335-2600 

Jackson 
243-1426 

PLUMBING & 
HEATING, INC. 

573-334-4689 
Specializing in 

Commercial 
Industrial Piping 

  

Lawn Fertilization  ·  Weed Control 

573-335-5355 · 800-757-5355 

CPA 
 C.P.A., L.L.C. 

2855 Independence 
Cape Girardeau, MO 63703    

Phone: 573-334-8474 

ONE DAY SERVICE 
Drive Thru 

WE DO IT ALL AND WE DO IT RIGHT 
334-1070  ·   1704 BROADWAY 

⚫ Season-long control of moles 
⚫ Guaranteed results 
573-334-1919     ⚫    1-888-826-1919 

LIFE AND HEALTH INSURANCE 
Including: 

Long Term Nursing Home Care 
Medicare Supplements 

Burial Insurance 

Morrell C. Diebold 

573-335-7584 1140 N. KINGSHIGHWAY • CAPE GIRARDEAU, MO 

212 S. Kingshighway 
573-334-9131 

Redefining Wealth Management 

Richard R. Cuba, CFP®, CWS® 
Tyler H. Cuba, CWS® 

573-334-7000 
www.cubafinancialgroup.com 

RICHARDS 
LAND SURVEYING 

573-339-7473 
RLSurvey@charter.net 

358 South Kingshighway 
Cape Girardeau, MO 

573-335-4673 

Auto, Home, Life and Business 

Ken Oberlohr • 573-335-5822 

BROST & ASSOCIATES 
FAMILY EYE CARE, P.C. 

Kyle E. Brost, O.D. 
352 S. Broadview St.  Cape Girardeau 

573-334-8595  www.brostassociates.com 

Sterling 
Member FDIC Bank 

www.sterbank.com 

17 S. Mount Auburn Rd. 

573-335-9755 

Payroll      IT Solutions      Voice 
573-334-2420       www.c-p-u.com 

CAPE GIRARDEAU · POPLAR BLUFF 

CHEVROLET   BUICK   FORD 
TOYOTA   ISUZU TRUCK 

www.coadfamilyofdealerships.com 

  

Physical Therapy and Sports Specific Fitness Training 

Andrew Buelow, DPT  
106 S. Farrar Dr. 

Cape Girardeau, MO 63701 

573-319-1600 

Jack R. Ruopp, D.C. 
Chiropractor 

573-335-7349 

Attorneys at Law  

(573) 334-6061     

Broadview at Route K 
Commerce Bank Building - 4th Floor 

Cape Girardeau, MO 63703 

Natural Health 
ORGANIC FOODS 

quality supplements 
organic grocery 

135 S. Broadview St.  

Cape Girardeau, MO 63703  

(573) 339-0054 

Ahrens 
Appraisal 

Service 
Phone 

(573) 335-4102 

GENTLE METHODS  TRUSTED EXPERIENCE  SATISFIED PATIENTS 

J.P. Arpin, D.D.S.  573-334-3131  

Stan Irwin, AAMS 
Financial Advisor 

839 N. Kingshighway 
Cape Girardeau, Missouri 

573-335-8274 
www.edwardjones.com 

Making Sense of Investing 

Graham’s 
Custom Floors 

INSTALLATION ∙ SANDING ∙ FINISHING 
579-2610 

 Mark Lundy 300 Plazaway 
 573-334-6274 Cape Girardeau, MO 63703 
 573-768-0342 mark.lundyhc@gmail.com 

& cremation service 
829 N. West End Blvd., Cape Girardeau, MO 63701 
573-335-3223                        www.crainsonline.com 

Bard Womack Insurance 

1720 Kingsway Dr., Suite 104 
Cape Girardeau, MO  •  573-334-2700 

Home • Auto • Life • Health • Commercial 

335-0503 
4340 St. Hwy W ● Cape Girardeau, Missouri 63701 

FTD 

573-803-3353 

ARCHITECTURE 

2044 BROADWAY STREET 

CAPE GIRARDEAU, MISSOURI 63701 

PH:   573-339-1473 • FAX: 573-339-1483 

e-mail: blakemalone@sbcglobal.net 

Please support these fine advertisers!!! 

K 
Nip Kelley 
Equipment 
Company 

http://www.cubafinancialgroup.com

